

KASUGAI, AICHI 487-8501 JAPAN 81/568-51-9721 FAX:81/568-51-4001

16 March, 2022

Michael Tendler

Prof. Zagorodny
President of the National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine
azagorodny@bitp.kiev.ua

Dear Prof. Zagorodny,

We wish to share our sorrow and compassion for the current, deplorable invasion of your country by Russian troops, commanded by Putin. We are following your situation closely and recognize that Russia's military actions severely violate International Law. As a result, we hold strong emotions of resentment and indignation toward the Russian government for their cruel and inhumane attacks. Simultaneously, we are extremely concerned about the negative and potentially catastrophic impact to global societies and world peace.

In this letter, we would like to demonstrate our sincere solidarity with you and all Ukrainians. We know Ukraine very well following several trips to the beautiful city of Kiev and Kharkov to visit Kharkov Institute of Physics and Technology. As a partial demonstration of our solidarity and support, we have sent a donation to the Embassy of Ukraine. Please let us know any additional actions we can take to show our care and support. In both Japan and Sweden, there is a huge wave of support for Ukraine in the hopes that we can help you, protect your country and win the war.

Please send our best regards and message of support to our Ukrainian friends and colleagues.

Sincerely Yours,

Atsuo Iiyoshi Chairman, Board of Trustees Chancellor, Chubu University Japan

Osamu Motojima
Board of Trustee member, Advisor to the Chairman
Chubu University
DG Emeritus of the ITER Organization
Japan

Michael Tendler Emeritus Professor of Royal Institute of Technology Member of Swedish Royal Academy of Engineering Science Sweden Invited Professor, Chubu University Japan